
   

ASA Appreciates USDA Expediting Disaster Aid 
   

May 8, 2025. Washington, D.C. USDA Secretary Brooke Rollins announced plans this week to 

expedite $21 billion in disaster assistance to aid farmers and ranchers across the country following 
several natural disasters.  

   
Appearing before the Senate Appropriations Committee on Tuesday, Rollins announced that the 

online portal allowing farmers to apply for disaster assistance will be launched on the USDA website 
by the end of May. The program will be funded by the American Relief Act, which passed through 

Congress in December 2024. Program funds total approximately $21 billion.  

   
Rollins underscored the complexity of distributing disaster aid as cause for the delay, noting that it 

involves negotiating agreements with individual state governments tasked with delivering the funds. 
She explained that this process is significantly more intricate than the distribution of the $10 billion in 

market-related assistance previously provided through the Emergency Commodity Assistance 

Program.  
   

ASA President Caleb Ragland, a soybean grower from Kentucky, said, “ASA appreciates 
USDA’s continuous work to coordinate the distribution of disaster assistance that will help restore 

some stability to rural communities that have endured devastating hurricanes, floods, fires and other 
natural disasters.”  

   

A disaster assistance timeline can be found on USDA’s website here. ASA will continue to serve as a 
resource as these funds are rolled out. 
  

   

### 
   

The American Soybean Association (ASA) represents U.S. soybean farmers on domestic and 

international policy issues important to the soybean industry. ASA has 26 affiliated state 

associations representing 30 soybean-producing states and nearly 500,000 soybean farmers.  

   
 

For more information contact: 
  

  

Jordan Bright, jbright@soy.org  
  

  
 

Access this release online at SoyGrowers.com. 

  

   
   

https://asa-soy.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT0xMTk3MTY1MCZwPTEmdT0xMTk4NTQ3NTUwJmxpPTExNTY5MDI5Nw/index.html
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https://asa-soy.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT0xMTk3MTY1MCZwPTEmdT0xMTk4NTQ3NTUwJmxpPTExNTY5MDI5OA/index.html


   
If you no longer want to receive News Releases from the American Soybean Association, opt out here. 

   

Unsubscribe from all ASA email. 
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